Minutes  of Economic, Enterprise & Tourism Development SPC 
       Meeting September 14th 2016
Attended

	Cllr F.N. Duffy
	Sean Reid

	Cllr P.Foley
	Garret Robinson

	Cllr R. McMahon
	Damien Roche

	Cllr C. O Connor (Chair)
	Tara de Buitlear 

	Cllr A. Dermody
	

	Cllr G O Connell
	

	Cllr E. Higgins
	


Officials present:
Frank Nevin, Director of Services (FN)
Colm Ward – Head of Enterprise (CW)
Tony Shanahan – Administrative Officer (TS)
Apologies: Cllr B Ferron.

	The meeting was Chaired by Cllr C. O Connor

	Headed Item 1: Minute of Joint Arts, Culture, Gaeilge Heritage & Libraries and Economic, Enterprise & Tourism Development SPC Meeting – July 6th 2016

The Minutes were AGREED.
Cllr O Connor commenced the meeting by offering congratulations on behalf of the SPC to Mayor Guss O Connell on his election to the position. 

	Headed Item 2: Tourism Marketing Plans and Festival Development
TS delivered presentations on: 
· The Gael Force Dublin Festival planned for February 2017;
· Stage 1 Market Research and logo development for Tourism Marketing Plan;
· Stage 2 Draft Tourism Marketing Strategy.
FN delivered an overview presentation on all tourism projects.
Contributions and questions were responded to by TS and FN from Cllrs Foley, Dermody, McMahon, O’Connell, Duffy, Higgins and Sean Reid and Tara de Buitlear. 
The following was AGREED:

· That the County positioning and tagline as outlined and developed through the Tourism Working Group is AGREED;

· That high resolution files of the proposed County tourism logo to be circulated for final review and immediate feedback to enable progression of programmed tourism projects;

· That a week be allowed for members to respond on the Draft Tourism Strategy document

Cllr O Connor as Chair noted the resignation of Mr. Garret Robinson from the SPC after seven years’ service. FN, Cllr O ‘Connor, Cllr O Connell and all members offered their thanks, which was acknowledged. 
Mr. Robinson asked that his gratitude to the staff of the Council who have served the SPC and appreciation of the quality of their work over the seven years be noted.

	Headed Item 3- Grange Castle Business Park Update
FN delivered a presentation outlining the recent, ongoing and upcoming activities and developments in Grange Castle Business Park and the adjoining lands acquired by the Council. 

Following questions from Cllrs Higgins, McMahon, Duffy, Garret Robinson and Tara de Buitlear the report was NOTED.  

	Headed item 4 – Enterprise Strategy Update

CW updated members of progression of the Enterprise Strategy, clarifying to members that the 4 Dublin Authorities were collaborating on the drafting of same and that a draft would be available for circulation to the SPC within 2/3 weeks. 
It was also clarified to members that SPC Chairs had been consulted in the earlier stages of the process, and that other SPCs would be consulted on the Draft. 
Following contributions from Garret Robinson, Cllr O Connell and Damien Roche the report was NOTED. 

	Headed item 5 LECP – Local Economic and Community Plan - Economic Update

CW briefed members on the Quarterly LECP update and requested that members could contact him as necessary with any queries regarding same when they have had the opportunity to go through the report in detail.

	
AOB
Members were notified of a tentative date of Wed Nov 9th for the next SPC – soon to be confirmed to them.

Cllr Higgins enquiry regarding a proposed return trip from Tampa delegation in Autumn 2016 was addressed with FN confirming that the Council were awaiting an official response from relevant officials in Tampa in this regard. 
The meeting ended at 6.55pm

	

	

	


